

# Building Officials Association of Florida, Inc.

## **PRESIDENT**

Kathleen Croteau kroteau@capfla.com CAP Government, Inc. Building Official

#### **VICE PRESIDENT**

Dean Hall dhall@ocoee.o City of Ocoee Building Official

#### **TREASURER**

Sean Flanagan sflanagan@coconutcreek.net City of Coconut Creek Deputy Building Official

#### **SECRETARY**

Glenn Dodson glenn.dodson@talgov.com City of Tallahassee Building Official

# **IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT**

Mickey Matison municipalcodeservices@gmail.com Municipal Code Services President/CEO

## **EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR**

Ann Russo arusso@boaf.net BOAF P.O. Box 5247 Deltona, Florida 32773 V 407-804-1001 boaf.net July 20, 2021

Mr. William Bryant, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee c/o Dominic Sims, CEO International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

Re: David Spencer

Dear Mr. Bryant and Nominating Committee Members,

It is my distinct privilege to write to you today bearing greetings and best wishes on behalf of the members of the Building Officials Association of Florida (BOAF). As you may be aware, BOAF is the Florida Chapter of the International Code Council (ICC).

During our June 7, 2021 at our Annual Business Meeting the membership present voted unanimously to recommend reelection of Mr. David Spencer to serve as Director at Large for the International Code Council. This recommendation is based upon his outstanding contribution to our organization not only during his recent term of service, but for many years.

We have carefully reviewed Mr. Spenser's resume, credentials, and past performance, and believe her contribution exemplifies the best and highest aspects of our profession and that he will be outstanding as a continuing officer for our organization. As previously stated, this belief is based upon his exceptional past record of service to ICC and to our profession for many years. We sincerely hope that the members of the Nominating Committee will agree.

Sincerely,

Kathleen Croteau, CBO

President